Minutes Deerwood Township Regular Meeting October 14, 2013

Board of Supervisors: Jerry Bohnsack - Chair Dennis Graff - Vice Chair David Gray - Supervisor

Judy Hamilton - Clerk Christa Andrews - Treasurer Steve Reilly - Road Overseer

Board Chair Jerry Bohnsack called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m., with the Pledge of Allegiance. All Board members were present.

Sheriff Todd Dahl spoke with the Board about current issues in law enforcement, the focus on moving over for vehicles on the shoulder, and said he has seen a decrease in vehicles passing on the right. Dahl said property theft is on the rise, and he has seen an increase in permits to carry handguns. Dahl took questions from the Board on local concerns as well.

Minutes of the previous meeting were approved unanimously, with a motion by Dennis Graff and second by David Gray.

The treasurer's report was approved unanimously, with a motion by Graff, seconded by Gray.

Claims for \$7944.62 were unanimously approved for payment, with a motion by Gray and second by Graff.

During Mr. Reilly's report on road conditions and building issues, the Board unanimously accepted an estimate by Gravelle Plumbing and Heating to replace the heating and air conditioning system at a cost of \$6040.00.

The Board also told Reilly to proceed with a culvert replacement on Placid Lake Drive after notifying the local Lake Association of the plans.

Reilly reported that the Crow Wing County Highway Department would supply the labor to replace a culvert on Rice Lake Road, with the Township supplying the culvert.

Reilly told the Board about a sink hole in the intersection of Cedar Lake and Casey Lake Roads. Reilly said Rabbit Lake Township was willing to pay for half of the cost of repair, not to exceed \$4000.00 total.

 Dennis Graff made a motion to pay \$300.00 toward supporting the CTAS accounting program, and with a second by David Gray, the motion passed unanimously. Graff also inquired as to whether the Township or the individual attending should pay for the cost of overnight stays at MAT conferences. The Board agreed that the Supervisor attending should be reimbursed for motel costs.

The meeting adjourned at 7:55 p.m.

Respectfully submitted, Judy Hamilton, Clerk